Commissioners' Conference Room Vigo County Government Center Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:

Present: Mike Morris, Chris Switzer and Mark Clinkenbeard

Others Present: County Attorney Terry Modesitt, James Bramble, Cheryl Loudermilk, Tammy York-Allen, Diana Winsted-Smith, Jordynne Shelton, Kevin Gardner, Larry Robbins, Tim Cunningham, Todd Thacker, Bruce Allen, and several members of the public.

Pledge of Allegiance.

Mike Morris called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Review of Minutes/Claims. Auditor James Bramble presented the Board with meeting minutes for April 4, 2023 for approval. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the minutes for April 4, 2023. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble presented the Board with expenditures for the period of April 1, 2023 through April 7, 2023 in the amount of \$615,230.27. Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to approve the April 1, 2023 through April 7, 2023 claims in the amount of \$615,230.27. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Lost Creek Glow Run - Commissioners. Mike Morris said this concerned closing Hunt Road for a fundraiser for Lost Creek School. Mark Clinkenbeard said they are asking to close the road from 42 to 40 on April 21 from 8:00 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. The County will also let them use one of the road signs for a couple of days to make people aware of this closure, placing one at each end of Hunt Road. Mark Clinkenbeard then made a motion to approve the request for the temporary road closure. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed. Mike Morris said that Mr. Kirchner, a teacher at Lost Creek, had done this for several years to raise awareness for cancer. This is usually very well attended.

Public Comments. There were none.

Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials. It was noted that tax bills had gone out. Kevin Gardner said the Form 11's will go out the end of this month and there are increases across the entire county. There was a short discussion. A big thanks was extended to all the volunteers who had been helping with the Sullivan County cleanup.

The next meeting will be April 18, 2023 at 9:00 a.m. The meeting recessed at 9:10 a.m.

Mike Morris

lames Bramble, Auditor

Attest:

Mark Clinkenbeard